Great Snoring Parish Council


Clerk  Joanna Otte, Little Manor, Thursford Road, Little Snoring, NR21 0JN  

tel: 01328 822366 email: greatsnoringpc@googlemail.com 

website: http://greatsnoringparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/ 
To: A Cooper, J Lockhart (Vice-Chair), D Perowne, D Spiteri, V Thompson (Chair), J Tibbitts

Cc:  T FitzPatrick (District Councillor), M Strong (County Councillor), SNT Wells  

You are summoned to a Meeting of Great Snoring Parish Council

on Thursday 12 March 2020 at 7.00pm in the Social Club

Signed: Mrs Joanna Otte............................



Date………………..

AGENDA

1. Apologies and reasons for absence.
2. Declarations of pecuniary interest by the Councillors in any of the items listed below.
3. Co-option to fill the vacancy
4. Minutes of the previous Meeting – 9 January to be approved and signed as a true record.
5. Matters arising: Progress on items from previous meetings for information or reminders only. Items not on this agenda requiring decisions will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.
6. The Meeting will be temporarily closed for Parishioners to express any concerns they have and for reports from the District and County Councillors.
The Chair will re-open the meeting.
7. Planning
· Proposals received from NNDC since the last meeting: 
· PF/19/2125: Erection of single storey glass link to existing annexe, removal of first floor timber boarded gable end and forming hip end removal of catslide roof and formation of new hip end, repositioning of main front entrance door, insertion of new French doors to west side of annexe, formation of new additional vehicular access off The Street. Replacement windows in existing openings and LA/19/2126: Internal and external works to facilitate erection of single storey glass link to existing annexe, removal of first floor timber boarded gable end and forming hip end removal of catslide roof and formation of new hip end, repositioning of main front entrance door, insertion of new French doors to west side of annexe and replacement windows in existing openings at Clevency, The Street. Links circulated. The following response was submitted for both applications on 23 January: Great Snoring Parish Council has no objection to this application. However some concern was raised regarding the safety of the new access as it will be opposite the access track to the allotments.
· Decisions made by NNDC
8. Financial business
· To add a third signatory to the bank accounts
· Receipts since previous statement: interest 51p; allotment rent £17; NCC recycling credits £36.22.
· Regular payments since previous statement: salary & on costs.
· To confirm balances as at 31 Jan 2020: Current ac: £4,775.04; Savings account (allotment deposits): £130.24; Defibrillator savings £134.56.18; Clock savings £802.20, Clock current account £6;
· To note statement of accounts compared to budget 
· To approve payments:
	
	Cheque no
	

	PH Collins (cutting allotments)
	100391
	360.00

	J Otte (for Rodent Services Ltd – pest control)
	100392
	74.40

	J Otte (expenses)
	100393
	36.64

	Gt Snoring Social Club (meetings for April 2020 – March 2021
	100394
	150.00


9. Highways: 
· Items to report
10. SAM2 (Speed Awareness Message Unit - from Walsingham Parish Council), was sited near Top Farm to capture the number and speed of vehicles driving from Walsingham into the village from 10 Nov to 8 Dec 2019. A total of 10,205 vehicles were counted during the period. This compares with 11,165 vehicles recorded during a similar period in April. The unit recorded 413 vehicles on Fri 6 Dec between 6 and 7pm compared to an average of 30 - 50 vehicles. Another high volume was on Monday 18 November with 105 vehicles counted between 5 and 6pm, usually between 30 and 50 vehicles. There was a strange blip on Thurs 28 Nov with 167 vehicles between 2 and 3am, 22 vehicles between 2 and 3am, and 240 vehicles between 4 and 5am. The average speed was about 10 mph. There are usually a maximum of two vehicles during this time! The highest speed recorded was 45 mph on Tues l9 Nov between 3 and 4am and Mon 2 Dec between 2 and 3 am. As at the previous count, the excessive speeds were recorded in the morning between 1and 6 am.
11. Street furniture / Environment 
· Kissing gate – removal of structure
Highways confirm that the advice given previously by Cllr Marie Strong is correct. ‘There is no legal reason for there to be a gate at this location as it is not recorded on the definitive map, nor is there a stock control need that we could authorise a structure under s147 Highway Act. As it stands the gate is be deemed to be an illegal structure.
However, you state that the gate was associated with the old school adjacent to the footpath. If there is sufficient evidence to show that there has been a gate in existence a this location pre-dating the 1950's (which is when the definitive map and statement were created) then the parish council could apply to the Legal Orders and Registers team at Norfolk County Council to modify the map and statement to show the gate. If such an application was successful, then a gate at this location would be legal.’
· Village Sign: to consider a request from a resident for two new names plaques to say Great Snoring (rather than Gt Snoring).
12. Allotments and Gurney’s Ground
· Progress report on project for sensory garden, play equipment and car park project.
· Application to Pocket Parks for £25,000 towards the Sensory Garden project was unsuccessful.
· Application to North Norfolk District Council Big Society Fund for approx £15,000 for playground equipment.
· Application to Norfolk County Council Parish Partnership Scheme for 50% of the cost of making a proper entrance to the track on The Street.
· Clearing the vacant allotments 
· Pest control
13. Correspondence: mail circulated as usual via email
· Defib and CPR training
14. Plans for marking anniversaries of VE Day, Battle of Britain etc

15. Items for report or placing on the agenda for the next Meeting.
16. Date of the next meeting (Annual Parish Meeting and Annual Meeting of the Parish Council): on Thursday 7 May or Wednesday 20 May 2020 at 7 pm in the Social Club
17. Evaluation of the role of Clerk and setting the appropriate SCP on the national pay scale 
Members of the public and the Clerk will be asked to leave because of the confidential nature of the business concerning the employment. The resolution to exclude the public is in accordance with the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.
· To approve the new SCP for the Clerk and the date that this should take effect.
· To approve and sign changes to standing order instructions in respect of increase in pension contributions and any changes to salary.
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